Minutes
Greenbrier Elementary PTA
Date | time  May 16, 2023 at 6PM | Meeting called to order by Hannah 
Principal’s Report
There are 15 days of school left.  The 3rd, 4th, and 5th graders have finished testing.  There are a few make up tests left to do.  The band and orchestra have had their concerts. The chorus concert will be this week.  This Friday (May 19th) will be movie day.  Next Friday (May 26th) is Field Day.  The following Friday (June 2nd) is Career Day.  June 5th will be the 5th Grade Fun Day.  The next day is Kona Ice Day.  The last day of school (June 7th) is a 2 ½ hour early dismissal.  The 4th Grade is going to Bowman House for a field trip. 
Dr. Bishop was asked about if there were any changes to the staff next school year.  She stated that Mrs. Jenkins (currently teaching 1st grade) and Mrs. Ansel (currently teacher Kindergarten) will be switching.  There will be one 5th grade teacher next year (Mrs. Baker).  The two 4th grade teachers will be Mrs. Franko and Mrs. Barnhart.  If you would like to make a request, they are due by June 1st.  
Treasurer’s Report
· Our current balance is $9,089.01.
· There are still a few payments that will have to go out.  The 5th Grade Fun Day, Yearbook, Goodies with the Gals event are among bills that will need to be paid yet.  
· We should end the year around $6800.  
· Membership is caught up for the year.
Old Business
· Donuts with Dudes- Event went well.  We had a great turnout.  
· Flower Power- Fundraiser wasn’t as successful as last year.  We will have to talk next year if we want to continue it next year.
· Teacher Appreciation Week- The week went well.  The teachers seemed to appreciate the contributions the PTA made.  
· Goodies with the Gals- We had 289 RSVPs for the event.  Every table and chair were out for the donut event and we will have everything out for this event, as well.  
· Art to Remember- Holly will contact the company over the summer about getting our supplies so the kids can do their project close to the beginning of the year.  That way gifts can be ordered for the Holidays.
New Business
· PBIS- We had previously approved $100 for rewards.  Mrs. Plasterer is requesting $50 more.  Amy motioned to pay the extra.  Pam seconded the motion.
· Audit- Volunteers are needed to do an audit at the beginning of July.  If you are interested in helping, contact Keri.  
· School Store- Hannah will cash out the school store when school is over.  She is requesting $50 to have it well stocked for the beginning of next year.  Paul motioned to approve the request and Rachel seconded the motion.  
· Walk-a-thon- This is our most profitable fundraiser of the year.  We would like to do it again.  We should begin looking for sponsors over the summer.  Paul offered to take the lead on the sponsor letters.  It was suggested that we post it on the Boonsboro Area Parents Facebook page, as well.  
· We will also have to decide about a staff meal for Back to School Night.  This can be decided over the summer.  
· Yearbook- We will send out a letter to the incoming 5th grade parents to find a parent volunteer to oversee the yearbook committee.  
· The nominations are as follows:
· President:  Rachel Souders
· VP:  Brittany Buhrman
· Treasurer:  Holly Leatherman
· Secretary:  Paul Guerin
· Membership:  Pam Dodd
· School Store:  Holly Leatherman (not a voted position)
· No other nominations were made. Jolee motioned to close the floor and Mrs. Plasterer seconded the motion.  We voted and passed the board for next year.
· We asked if there were any suggestions for the board to consider next year.  Food trucks, ice cream social, and basket BINGO were all suggestions made for next year.  We could also have other things on STEM nights and book fair nights.  
· Holly requested $50 for supplies for the beginning of the school year for supplies. We will need envelopes and stamps for sponsor letters and colored paper for flyers for the beginning of the school year.  Paul motioned to approve the expense and Jolee seconded it.  
· On May 17th (the day after the meeting), the PTA was contacted about supplying water and pretzels for field day for the students.  The board discussed this and approved the expense because there was no upcoming meeting to bring it to the floor.  
Next Meeting
We will announce meetings on the Greenbrier PTA Facebook page when the incoming board decides on dates and times for next year.  The meeting was adjourned at 6:35 PM.  
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